
BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Lake Region Water and Sewer )  
Company’s Application to Implement a General  )  Case No. SR-2013-0459  
Increase in Water and Sewer Service   )  
 
 
In the Matter of Lake Region Water and Sewer  )  
Company’s Application to Implement a General  )  Case No. WR-2013-0461  
Increase in Water and Sewer Service   )  
 
 

 LAKE REGION WATER & SEWER COMPANY’S  
MOTION TO EXTEND THE DEADLINE FOR FILING REPLY BRIEFS 

 
COMES NOW Lake Region Water and Sewer Company ("Lake Region") and for this 

Motion to Extend the Deadline for Filing Reply Briefs states as follows: 

1. The deadline for filing reply briefs in this matter is today, April 4, 2014. 

2. The undersigned contacted Staff Counsel and Office of Public Counsel today to 

advise that Lake Region needed an additional business day up to and including  Monday, April 7, 

2014, to complete its reply brief in this matter.  Neither counsel had objection to a one day 

extension of time to file the reply brief, and they agreed with the suggestion that the deadline for 

all parties be extended one day.   

3. Because additional time is needed for preparation of Lake Region’s reply brief, 

and otherwise for good cause appearing, Lake Region requests that the deadline for all parties to 

file reply briefs be extended one day to Monday, April 7, 2914.  No party objects to this request.  

WHEREFORE, Lake Region  prays that the Commission  extend the deadline for filing 

reply briefs in this matter to Monday, April 7, 2014, and for such other and further relief the 

Commission deems just in the circumstances. 

 



 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
/s/ Mark W. Comley    
Mark W. Comley       Mo. Bar  28847 
Newman, Comley & Ruth P.C. 
601 Monroe Street, Suite 301 
P.O. Box 537 
Jefferson City, MO  65102-0537 
(573) 634-2266 (voice) 
(573) 636-3306 (facsimile) 
comleym@ncrpc.com 
 
Attorneys for Lake Region Water & Sewer Co. 
 

 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

I hereby certify that a true and correct copy of the above and foregoing document was 
sent via email, on this 4th day of April, 2014, to Kevin Thompson at  
kevin.thompson@psc.mo.gov; Tim Opitz at timothy.opitz@psc.mo.gov; General Counsel’s 
Office at staffcounselservice@psc.mo.gov; Christina Baker at christina.baker@ded.mo.gov; and 
Office of Public Counsel at opcservice@ded.mo.gov. 

 
 

/s/ Mark W. Comley   
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